
What is your IUP story? If you’re reading this, then likely either you or someone very close to you 
has one. Telling IUP stories has been a part of IUP’s marketing outreach for a number of years (just 
click around on the IUP website, and you’ll see plenty of really good stories). It’s something we 
talk about a lot! Let’s face it, when you work in the same department with the same colleagues 
and students, then “economics is everywhere” has an even deeper meaning for us. We have 

countless stories your stories and we love to tell them to just about anyone who has even half 
an interest to listen! 

While it is true that we hail from two 
different states, attended two different 
institutions for our respective undergradu-
ate degrees, and attended yet two other 
universities for our graduate degrees, 
Pennsylvania and IUP is where we jointly 
have chosen to make our home and dedi-
cate our hearts, minds, time, effort, and 
energy for now more than 18 years. Like 
you, we have our own IUP story, some 
milestones of which were highlighted by 
then-editor Bob Stonebraker (now Profes-
sor Emeritus) in past issues of this news-
letter. We were hired to begin our tenure 
at IUP in the Fall 1999 semester never 
having met before (Issue #31, Fall 1999). In fact, we used to joke that a recruitment committee of 
“dismal scientists” found our spouse for us (Issue #34, Spring 2001)! Furthermore, Indiana, PA, is 
the community where we have chosen to purchase a home within walking distance of IUP, and 
Abigail has carved out her own desk space within her mother’s IUP office. IUP to us is about much 
more than counting down the days until the next paycheck or break from classes. IUP is “our” sto-
ry from behind the desk as much as it is “your” story as a graduate. Certainly, with changing ages 
and stages of life, our IUP involvements have shifted over the years. Prior to Abigail’s arrival in 
2007, we hosted department picnics and took students on trips to hear lectures at Saint Vincent 
College, to visit job sites such as AstraZeneca in Wilmington, DE, and the BLS and the Board of 
Governors in Washington, DC, and to attend conferences in St. Louis and Cleveland. Today our 
lives look a little different. Some of those same former students who went on those trips are shar-
ing their own wedding and baby photos with us, and we’re taking Abigail to IUP basketball and 
football games to cheer on our economics majors and their fellow teammates. By the way, Go 
Hawks! 

Shortly after we arrived at IUP, Bob Stonebraker opened this newsletter with an article entitled, 
“Students are great” (Issue #33, Fall 2000), and we can attest to the enduring truth of his claim 
today. In our IUP-related conversations over the past year, we keep coming back to our own  
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catchphrase, “the Power of an IUP economics degree.” What we mean by that is the ability of a degree in economics 
from IUP to significantly shift the outcomes for our graduates. By extension, we ourselves feel blessed at the num-
ber and reach of the students whom we have had the privilege of teaching. These are individuals about whom we 
can tell personal stories of achievement and success, whether they are working in Indiana or Johnstown, Pittsburgh 
or Harrisburg, Washington, DC, or New York City, Nepal or Africa, or anyplace else where they’ve chosen to at least 
temporarily call “home.” These are individuals who rank among the numerous students who have earned a range of 
graduate degrees (Master’s, Ph.D., J.D., etc.) in a wide variety of disciplines. In other words, you and your IUP stories 
motivate, excite, and inspire us to provide the best undergraduate education in economics possible!  

Now, collectively, all of this IUP story telling brings us to why the current Department of Economics chairperson and 
newsletter editor, Dr. David Yerger, asked us to write this article for this fall’s newsletter. As some of you may have 
read in the Summer 2017 issue of the IUP Magazine, we have made a multi-year financial commitment to the Foun-
dation for IUP to establish the Drs. Jozefowicz Department of Economics Scholarship.  

One reasonable and logical question to ask is, “Why now?” Well, it’s certainly not because either of us has any plans 
to retire or otherwise leave IUP any time in the near future! However, as we find ourselves in the midst of our 19th 
year of teaching undergraduate economics at IUP, we realize that our tenure has spanned an entire generation of 
students. In fact, it is somewhat sobering to think that the students who sit in our classrooms today were not even 
born when we arrived at IUP as newly minted Ph.D.’s and assistant professors! Thus, we admittedly are hoping that 
the scholarship may serve to reconnect us afresh with the generation of IUP alumni who have earned their diplomas 
over the last two decades. By “putting our own money where our mouth is,” we also are hoping that our commit-
ment will encourage you, whether as a more recent or more mature Economics alum, to join with us in giving back 
to the institution that provided you with a start on your career path, whether through this scholarship fund or via 
the multitude of other giving opportunities available through the Foundation for IUP. Furthermore, another dimen-
sion of our desire to give derives from household-level parenting decisions. We want to tangibly demonstrate a 
commitment to charitable giving for our eleven-year-old daughter, Abigail, and instill in her the importance of 
“giving back” across a range of our personal passions, namely, IUP scholarships, church ministries, and adoption-
related organizations. 

You also may ask, “Why a scholarship?” Over the course of roughly the last five years during the spring semester, 
the IUP Office of Annual Giving, under the leadership of its director Emily Smeltz (’01, M’02), has conducted the Uni-
versity Family Campaign to encourage IUP staff, faculty, and administrators to support the institution. Each year dur-
ing the University Family Campaign, the College of Humanities and Social Sciences (CHSS) Dean, Dr. Yaw Asamoah, 
offers an incentive to encourage participation whereby donations to funds within CHSS are partially matched. Thus, 
those of you who studied principles of economics from one of Greg Mankiw’s textbooks may recall Principle #4, 
which states, “People respond to incentives.” Despite arguments to the contrary, economists are people too, so in 
response to the opportunity to leverage the matching incentive, we have increased our household giving to IUP in 
recent years. We have directed most of that giving to support existing Department of Economics scholarships. Those 
funds all have reached the necessary endowment levels for disbursement, and we have witnessed firsthand the im-
pact that those scholarships have had in the lives of their recipients.  

Thus, it is fair to say that the past generosity of many alumni, friends, and supporters has provided inspiration for 
this scholarship. On the one hand, we could wait until closer to the end of our IUP careers when theoretically some 
potential donors might have the inclination and ability to make larger gifts. However, we feel strongly that the need 
for financial assistance for our students is undeniably present now, and we would prefer to have the chance to per-
sonally witness how this type of investment in the lives of our students may allow them to continue to excel. After 
all, as economists we understand that any gift, regardless of size, adds up, and it will be compounded over time. 
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Greetings Alumni, 

If by some chance you’re starting here with the newsletter, I encourage you to stop and first read the lead article by 
the Drs. Jozefowicz on their decision to endow a department scholarship. They have consistently given their time to 
students inside and outside of the classroom ever since their arrival in 1999, and now they are extending their support 
of our students even further. The department is deeply appreciative of both their financial generosity and strong com-
mitment to our students. 

As an alum of the department, you had plenty of experience with the department’s empha-
sis on undergraduate education. Since its inception, the economics department has granted 
only undergraduate degrees. I would like to use this newsletter, however, to highlight some 
of the department’s involvement in graduate education. For many years the department 
has taught managerial economics for the MBA program in the Eberly College of Business. 
The MBA offerings have expanded over time to include on-campus, off-campus at various 
Western Pennsylvania sites, and international locations. In a future letter I will provide more 
complete details of the department’s contributions to IUP’s genuinely global and expanding 
MBA offerings, but my focus here will be on the department’s second area of graduate edu-
cation: the Ph.D. program in Administration and Leadership Studies, Nonprofit and Public 
Sectors (ALS).  

The ALS doctorate is offered by the Department of Sociology. It is structured for working professionals, using a cohort 
model. In even-numbered years a new cohort of 15-20 students start at the Indiana campus and in odd-numbered 
years a similarly sized cohort begins at the Dixon University Center site in Harrisburg. The program is designed to give 
students both theoretical and applied knowledge on organizational structure and leadership, along with the qualita-
tive and quantitative tools needed for effective research in their areas of interest. Students come into the program 
from a wide variety of backgrounds including human services, health services, government agencies, college faculty 
and administrators, K-12 administration, criminal justice, military, and the business sector.  

The ALS program began in 1998, and was expanded to the Dixon campus in 2001, with an initial emphasis on the hu-
man services sector. Based on program review and clear interest of students outside of human services, the ALS pro-
gram was revised in 2005 to its broader emphasis of today. This revision brought the economics department into the 
program. Dr. Radell developed and for ten years taught ECON 820: Managerial Economics for Decision Making & Lead-
ership. ECON 820 is one of the eight required core courses (3 cr) for the program. Recently, Dr. Vick has assumed 
ECON 820 teaching responsibilities. I teach another required course, LDRS 811: Administration in the Public Sector. 
Both of these courses are taught in the summer as the ALS program is year round. Economics faculty also serve on, 
and chair, dissertation committees. 

Teaching a group of primarily mid-career professionals who have formed themselves into a supportive cohort is a re-
warding experience, as is helping them advance their professional goals. Some of you may find the ALS program of 
potential interest to you or someone you know. If so, I encourage you to visit the sociology department’s web site for 
more information and to contact me directly. I would be happy to discuss the program with you, or anyone else, in 
more detail. 

Sincerely yours, 

 

Dr. David B. Yerger 
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GREETINGS FROM THE CHAIR: 
By Dr. David B. Yerger 

        Dr. David Yerger 

 



As current economics students juggle financing their college education with other responsibilities, they often look towards 
scholarships to help fill the gap. Through the support of generous alumni, faculty and staff members, emeriti professors, and 
friends, five scholarships are currently (or eventually will be) available to current economics students:  
 

 0505 - Karl A. McDermott Scholarship for Economics 
 0449 - Robert J. Stonebraker Scholarship for Economics 
 0359 - Donald A. Walker Department of Economics Scholarship 
 5351 - Economics Department Scholarship 
 0648 - Drs. Jozefowicz Department of Economics Scholarship 
 

The Donald A. Walker Department of Economics Scholarship and the Robert J. Stonebraker Scholarship for Economics were 
established to provide a lasting tribute to acknowledge the impact of these (emeriti) professors on economics students dur-
ing their tenure at IUP. Scholarships can also be established by alumni. Dr. Karl McDermott set up an endowed scholarship 
to recognize the impact of his IUP education on his professional career and to provide scholarship assistance to future eco-
nomics students. These funds will continue to supply annual scholarships for IUP students for years to come. In addition, the 
Drs. Jozefowicz Department of Economics Scholarship has recently been established (see lead article on page 1). The Eco-
nomics Department Scholarship provides scholarships to students focusing their studies in the degrees/programs offered 
through the Department of Economics. However, to increase the impact of the annual scholarship payout, additional dona-
tions to these funds are needed. Your gift will assist in increasing the annual scholarship payout. You can support future eco-
nomics students by designating your gift to any of these scholarship funds. Go to the IUP secure on-line giving form at 
www.iup.edu/giveagift to make your gift now. Be sure to select the “specific area at IUP” option and indicate your fund des-
ignation (see account numbers above) in the “other” area on the form.  
 

For more information about how you can support one of these economics scholarships or to discuss the process of estab-
lishing your own scholarship, please contact: Anthony Cancro, Development Officer, at (724) 357-2380 or Anthony.Cancro@ 
iup.edu. 
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I would like to support scholarships for IUP students  

in the Economics Department by making a gift to the Foundation for IUP. 

Name(s):___________________________________________________ IUP ID (if known): @________________                    

Address: _____________________________________________________________________________________  

City: ______________________ State: ______ Zip Code: __________ Phone Number:_______________________ 

Email:_______________________________________________________________    circle one:    Home      Cell          

Please accept my support to the following scholarship for Economics (circle your fund preference): 

0505 – Karl A. McDermott Scholarship for Economics 
0449 – Robert J. Stonebraker Scholarship for Economics 
0359 – Donald A. Walker Department of Economics Scholarship                                                                         
5351 – Economics Department Scholarship                                                                                                            
0648 – Drs. Jozefowicz Department of Economics Scholarship 

With my gift or pledge to the Foundation for IUP of $_________, to be paid by: 

___ Check, made payable to the FOUNDATION FOR IUP 

___ A pledge, payable in 1  2 3 4   consecutive month installments 

To make a one-time or recurring gift online, visit www.iup.edu/giveagift. 

Please mail this form along with payment, if applicable to: Foundation for IUP, Sutton Hall, Room G1, 1011 South Drive, Indiana, PA  

15705-1046.  Or, to pay by credit card visit www.iup.edu/stonebraker. 

_____ I prefer not to have my name included in IUP’s online donor listing (please initial).                    

 

The Foundation for IUP is a 501(c)(3) organization; gifts to The Foundation are tax deductible as per IRS regulations. The official registration and fi-

nancial information of the Foundation for Indiana University of Pennsylvania may be obtained from the Pennsylvania Department of State by calling 

toll free, within Pennsylvania, 1-800-732-0999. For calls which originate outside of Pennsylvania, the telephone number is 717-783-1720. Registration 

does not imply endorsement.                

                                                                                                                                                                 C2015\SUBS\AF18  

    

 

SCHOLARSHIPS: HOW YOU CAN HELP 

http://www.iup.edu/giveagift
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On May 18, 2017, retired faculty member Dr. Nicholas Karatjas (pictured on right) 
attended a reception at the National Constitution Center in Philadelphia. He 
reconnected with some economics alumni and spoke to the group.  

As of May 2017, Drs. Christopher R. Jeffords and Jonathan Warnock (IUP 
Department of Geoscience) assumed the leadership responsibilities of the 
Sustainability Studies program and minor. They took over for Drs. Susan Comfort 
(IUP Department of English) and Amanda Poole (IUP Department of Anthropology) 
who, together with Dr. Tami Whited (IUP Department of History), began exploring 
the options for a Sustainability Studies minor in October 2012.  

Drs. Stephanie M. Jozefowicz, James J. Jozefowicz, and Yaya Sissoko attended 
the board of directors meeting on June 1, 2017, at the annual conference of the 
Pennsylvania Economic Association, held at Alvernia University in Reading, PA. Dr. 
Sissoko coordinated the PEA Best Undergraduate Student Paper Contest; Dr. James Jozefowicz is an ex-officio member 
of the PEA board of directors; and Dr. Stephanie Jozefowicz was reelected PEA secretary at the conference. 

Dr. Yaya Sissoko (pictured on right) taught Principles of Macroeconomics, 
Principles of Microeconomics, and Monetary Economics at Juan University 
(JNU) in Guangzhou, China, over the summer. Every year, JNU invites faculty 
from the U.S. to teach at one of their 6 campuses in China and Taiwan. The 
program runs for 5 weeks over the months of June and July. This was Dr. 
Sissoko’s second time visiting China.  

Dr. Alexi S. Thompson presented “The Exchange Rate Regime and Balance of 
Payments in Greece: Floating Drachma versus Fixed Euro” (co-authored with 
Dr. Henry Thompson, Auburn University) at the 5th International Ph.D. 
Meeting in Economics 2017 at the University of Macedonia in Thesaloniki, 
Greece, in July 2017. 

Dr. Brandon C. Vick worked with Dr. John Anderson (IUP Department of 
Sociology) on an analysis of prison recidivism in Cumberland County. Results 
were presented to the Cumberland County Criminal Justice Policy Team and 
research staff from the Pennsylvania Commission on Crime and Delinquency 
in August 2017. 

Dr. Brandon C. Vick recently published an article titled “Measuring Links Between Labor Monopsony and the 
Gender Pay Gap in Brazil” in the IZA Journal of Development and Migration 2017, Volume 7, Issue 1, pp. 1-28. This 
paper focuses on gender differences in job mobility and earnings for workers in Brazil.  

The Foundation for IUP received a $25,000 multi-year commitment from Dr. James J. Jozefowicz and Dr. Stephanie M. 
Jozefowicz to establish the Drs. Jozefowicz Department of Economics Scholarship. Thank you, Drs. Jozefowicz! 

Drs. Brandon C. Vick and David B. Yerger (co-investigators), along with IUP Sociologists Dr. Susan Boser (primary 
investigator) and Dr. Alex Heckert, were awarded a $50,000 grant from the Center for Rural Pennsylvania. Their 
research uses a unique, quantitative/qualitative methodology to advise on workforce policies to help persons with 
severe intellectual and development disabilities.  

Dr. David B. Yerger has been elected as a Councillor to the Executive Council of the Association for Canadian Studies 
in the United States (ACSUS). ACSUS has a multi-disciplinary membership of academics, policy analysts, and 
government officials committed to raising awareness and understanding of Canada and the bilateral relationship. 

 (continued on page 6) 

Dr. Nicholas Karatjas and Dean Yaw Asamoah. 

                    Dr. Yaya Sissoko in China. 
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It was nice to see emeritus professor Dr. Robert J. Stonebraker and 
his wife Annie-Laurie Wheat (pictured on right) when they were on 
campus in September. Both Bob and Annie-Laurie have retired from 
Winthrop University. Congratulations to you both! 

Dr. Brandon C. Vick is working as an external reviewer for the 
Center for Rural Pennsylvania in evaluating their 2018 round of 
research proposals.  

Dr. Alexi S. Thompson’s article “Does Previous Marijuana Use 
Increase the Use of Other Drugs: An Almost Ideal Demand System 
Approach” (co-authored with Dr. Koichi Yamaura, Tokyo University of 
Agriculture and Technology) has been accepted for publication in the 
journal B.E. Journal of Economic Analysis and Policy. 

“Recalibrating Our Understanding of Retention,” by Drs. Amber Stephenson, Alex 
Heckert, and David B. Yerger has been accepted for publication and is forthcoming 
in the Journal of College Student Retention: Research, Theory & Practice. Dr. 
Heckert is an IUP Professor of Sociology; Dr. Stephenson is a Ph.D. graduate of 
IUP’s Administration and Leadership Studies program, and an Assistant Professor 
in the School of Business at Clarkson University. 

Dr. David B. Yerger’s article “Skills and Earnings in Less Than Bachelor’s 
Occupations” has been published in the International Journal of Social Economics, 
Vol. 44, 2017. 

Dr. Alexi S. Thompson’s paper “The Exchange Rate Regime and Balance of 
Payments in Greece: Floating Drachma versus Fixed Euro” (co-authored with Dr. 
Henry Thompson, Auburn University) was accepted for publication in Economia 
Internationale. 

Dr. Brandon C. Vick was awarded a sponsored program award for “Outstanding 
Achievement in Curriculum and Instruction” by the IUP School of Graduate Studies 
and Research.  

Dr. David B. Yerger presented a research paper “Threats from the Southern 
Border: Assessing Risks of Invasive Plant Species Transmission from the United 
States” at the Association for Canadian Studies in the United States Conference in 
Las Vegas, NV, in October. 

Drs. Yaya Sissoko and Brian Sloboda (University of Maryland University College) 
published “The Recent Experiences of Capital Flows and Fiscal Imbalances Since 
the Creation of the Eurozone,” in Rajmund Mirdala and Rosaria Rita Canale 
(eds.) Economic Imbalances and Institutional Changes to the Euro and the 
European Union (International Finance Review, Volume 18) Emerald 
Publishing Limited, pp. 333-355. 

Congratulations to Dr. Christopher R. Jeffords who was recently nominated as October’s “Alumnus of the Month” by 

his alma mater Hofstra University. To see more, go to: https://www.hofstra.edu/alumni/aotm/

aotm_oct3_jeffords.html. 

(continued from page 5) 

 

Faculty 
Dr. Christopher R. Jeffords 

     Christopher.Jeffords@iup.edu 

Dr. James J. Jozefowicz 

    James.Jozefowicz@iup.edu 

Dr. Stephanie M. Jozefowicz 

    Stephanie.Jozefowicz@iup.edu 

Dr. Todd B. Potts 

    Todd.Potts@iup.edu 

Dr. Willard W. Radell  

    Willard.Radell@iup.edu 

Dr. Yaya Sissoko 

    Yaya.Sissoko@iup.edu 

Dr. Alexi S. Thompson 

    Alexi.Thompson@iup.edu 

Dr. Brandon C. Vick 

    Brandon.Vick@iup.edu 

Dr. David B. Yerger 

    David.Yerger@iup.edu 

 

Faculty Emeriti 

Dr. Arthur H. Martel 

    amartel@auxmail.iup.edu 

Dr. Robert J. Stonebraker 

    stonebrakerr@winthrop.edu 

Dr. Donald A. Walker 

    dawalker@iup.edu 

The Jozefowicz family with Bob and Annie-Laurie. 
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Drs. Yaya Sissoko and Niloufer Sohrabji (Simmons College) published “Foreign Aid Effectiveness in Ghana” in 
the International Review of Business and Economics, Volume 1, No. 2. 

Dr. Todd B. Potts presented “Marcellus Shale and Pennsylvania County-Level Employment Relative to Forecast,” co-
authored with Dr. David B. Yerger, at the 84th International Atlantic Economic Society Conference in Montreal, 
Canada, on October 5-8, 2017. 

Dr. James J. Jozefowicz presented “Graduate School: There are more options than just Economics!” at October’s 
Economics Club meeting. Dr. Jozefowicz provided an overview of graduate school options pursued by IUP economics 
graduates and discussed key strategic considerations of the application process. 

Drs. Stephanie M. Jozefowicz and James J. Jozefowicz attended the annual fall meeting of the Pennsylvania 
Economic Association board of directors, held at the Penn Stater in State College, PA, on Saturday, October 28, 2017. 
Stephanie Jozefowicz serves as PEA secretary, and James Jozefowicz is an ex-officio member of the PEA board of 
directors. 

Dr. Alexi S. Thompson served as a referee for an article in the Journal of Hydrology. 

A forthcoming article by Drs. Christopher R. Jeffords and Josh Gellers (Political Science and Public Administration, 
University of North Florida), titled “Towards Environmental Democracy? Procedural Environmental Rights and 
Environmental Justice,” will be published in the February 2018 volume of Global Environmental Politics, a publication 
of MIT Press.  

Dr. Stephanie M. Jozefowicz presented “Résumé Night” at November’s Economics Club Meeting. Dr. Jozefowicz 
discussed tips for building a résumé and taking advantage of the many opportunities available on campus and off 
campus to distinguish oneself from other job/internship candidates.   

 

 

 

We celebrate that the Department of Economics has a long history of high-achieving alumni which predates our arrival 
in 1999, and we thoroughly have enjoyed meeting and/or reconnecting with alumni at different events through the 
years. Whether you sat in one of our classrooms or not, we share the common bond of continuing the legacy of the 
great stories flowing out of the IUP Department of Economics. We recognize and appreciate what you have 
contributed to the growth and development of the university where we are proud to be employed. We hope that you 
can relate to some of the sentiments we’ve expressed in this article, and we hope that you have a better 
understanding of why we’ve chosen to establish the Drs. Jozefowicz Department of Economics Scholarship. Thank you 
for all you have done and will continue to do to encourage us as professors at IUP. 

 

 
 

(continued from page 6) 
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STUDENT NOTES  

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to economics major Alexandra Witherup who was awarded an IUP-APSCUF Scholarship in Spring 
2017. 

The following graduates received awards during the May 2017 Department of Economics Graduation Ceremony. The 
Department of Economics congratulates these award recipients as well as all of its graduates. 

 Dr. Jack Julian Memorial Award, which is awarded annually to the graduating major with the highest grade-
point-average in Economics: Jacob Winstead 

 Bright Dismal Scientist Award, which is awarded annually to the graduating major chosen by the faculty on 
the basis of academic interest, achievement, and service: Lucas Mafrica  

 Dr. Brewer Award, which is awarded annually to a female graduating major chosen by the faculty on the 
basis of academic achievement in Economics and professional character: Hannah Mercer 

 In addition, the Department of Economics Honors Track graduates were: Patrick Edwards, Gabrielle Gentil-
core, Lucas Mafrica, Hannah Mercer, Robert Stock, Jacob Winstead, and Lauren Wolosik. 

 
 

Congratulations to the following 2017-18 scholarship recipients: 
 

 Gina LaRocca was awarded the Karl A. McDermott Scholarship for Economics. 

 Robert Schwartz was awarded the Donald A. Walker Department of Economics Scholarship. 

 Jordan Gwinn was awarded the Robert J. Stonebraker Scholarship for  Economics. 
 

At the 2017 Pennsylvania Economic Association Conference held 
June 1-3, 2017, at Alvernia University, economics majors Jordan 
Gwinn and Robert Schwartz presented “A Hand Much Bitten: A 
Panel Data Analysis of State Dependency on Federal Funds and 
Voting Behavior,” and economics alumnus Lucas Mafrica (’17) pre-
sented “Exploring the Appalachian Gender Wage Gap,” co-
authored with Dr. Brandon Vick. Gwinn and Schwartz’s paper won 
second place in the PEA Best Undergraduate Student Paper Con-
test, generously sponsored by the Federal Reserve Bank of Phila-
delphia, and they received a $750 cash prize. The research for the 
award-winning paper was supervised by Dr. James J. Jozefowicz. 
This marks the seventh consecutive year that research conducted 
by IUP economics majors has been recognized in the PEA Best Un-
dergraduate Student Paper Competition.  

 

Congratulations to economics major Austin Cooper, who was selected as the IUP Athlete of the Week for men’s cross 
country twice this semester. In addition, Austin was named the Pennsylvania State Athletic Conference (PSAC) Men’s 
Cross Country Athlete of the Week for the first time in his career.  

Congratulations to economics majors Olivia Habacivch and Maggie McGahen who were selected to be members of 
the College of Humanities & Social Sciences Dean’s Student Advisory Council (DSAC) for this academic year. Members 
of the Dean’s Student Advisory Council provide a student voice to the Dean’s initiatives. DSAC members represent 
the student body at university and college events and are responsible for planning student-focused events.  

Economics major Courtlyn Adams and Dr. Yuliya Melnikova of the IUP Department of Mathematics presented, 
“Investigation of Attendance and Homework Time in College Algebra,” on Wednesday, November 15, 2017, as part of 
the Math Department Colloquium. The research analyzes the transition of students from Intermediate Algebra to Col-
lege Algebra courses at IUP with a particular emphasis on the transition from a self-paced course in a lab environ-
ment to a traditional lecture-based course. Courtlyn worked with Dr. Melnikova on the statistical analysis during her 
participation in the IUP Research Experiences for Summer Scholars program during summer 2017. 
 

Drs. Yaya Sissoko and Jim Jozefowicz with Jordan Gwinn, 
Robert Schwartz, and Lucas Mafrica at the PEA Conference. 

 

(continued on page 11) 
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Economics major Ryan Redilla, who is an IUP Army 
ROTC Military Science II Cadet, has been selected to 
participate in a Cultural Understanding and Learning 
Program (CULP) trip to Lithuania beginning in May 
2018. Ryan explains, “The trip lasts approximately one 
month, which encompasses the deployment as well as 
a five-day Soldier Readiness process. CULP slots are 
awarded on a competitive basis and take into account 
several factors, such as GPA, physical fitness, language 
ability, and other pertinent selection criteria. The pro-
gram grants approximately 900 national slots every 
year and covers around 20 countries all across the 
globe. Seven other cadets and I were selected based on 
the nationally ranked system. CULP's mission is to basi-
cally immerse cadets in another country's culture and 
provide an opportunity to do some military training and 
educational and humanitarian work with the designat-
ed country's military.” 

Economics major Jacobo Diaz recently was named the 
IUP Athlete of the Week for the first time this season 
and the sixth time in his IUP basketball career. In addi-
tion, Cobo was selected as the Pennsylvania State Ath-
letic Conference (PSAC) Western Division Men's Basket-
ball co-Athlete of the Week. Congratulations, Cobo! 

 

 

(continued from page 10) 

     Alumni Information 

The Department of Economics aims to maintain a current contact 
list of all of our alumni.  Please let us know what you are doing!  

Name: ______________________________________________ 

Graduation year, degree earned: _________________________ 

Address: ____________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip: _______________________________________ 

Your news for the newsletter:   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Mail to: Alumni News, Department of Economics,                                                 
213 McElhaney Hall, Indiana University of PA,                            

Indiana, PA 15705 

 

                                           
 

 

 

The faculty in the Department of Economics 
are always thrilled to hear from their former 

students. Please keep us posted on your 
work and well-being. Feel free to drop us a 

note via email, letter, or phone call. Or, 
complete the Alumni Information form. We 

would love to hear from you!  INTERESTED IN BEING AN                      
ECONOMICS CLUB SPEAKER? 

If you plan to be in the area (or live in the area) and 
would be interested in speaking to the Economics 

Club, please contact Dr. Chris Jeffords at          
Christopher.Jeffords@iup.edu. 
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